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THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 949-A
COMMITTEE: Fire and Emergency Management

	TITLE: A Local Law in relation to the establishment of a trade-in program for powered mobility devices and lithium-ion batteries used in powered mobility devices, and to provide for the repeal of such local law upon the expiration thereof.


	Sponsors: Council Members Powers, Brewer, Gutiérrez, Feliz, Velázquez, Cabán, Louis, Abreu, Hanif, De La Rosa, Restler, Hudson, Brannan, Menin, Brooks-Powers, Narcisse, Gennaro, Williams, Salamanca, Krishnan, Hanks, Holden, Ayala, Ung, Riley, Avilés, Nurse, Schulman, Marte, Farías, Paladino, Vernikov, Kagan and the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams) (in conjunction with the Brooklyn Borough President)

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require an office or agency designated by the Mayor to establish a program whereby individuals can receive new powered mobility devices or lithium-ion batteries for use in such devices that meet relevant fire safety standards. Such batteries would be provided at reduced cost or no cost and would be available in exchange for the surrender of devices that do not comply with relevant fire safety standards, or are otherwise illegal; or used lithium-ion batteries. Additionally, such office or agency would be required to conduct and engage in an outreach campaign regarding the trade-in program. 


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This law takes effect 90 days after becoming law.

	FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FY25

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY24
	Succeeding
FY25
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY25

	Revenues (+)
	See below
	See below
	See below

	Expenditures (-) 
	See below
	See below
	See below

	Net
	See below
	See below
	See below




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation as full compliance with the law is anticipated.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: This bill would likely result in additional expenditure as a result of the cost structure included in this legislation. However, the fiscal impact cannot be estimated at this time as it will be determined by participation in the program. The participation will be guided by the rules that will be promulgated prior to the effective date. 

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: City Tax-Levy

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Tanveer Singh, Legislative Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Jack Storey, Unit Head
                                                Kathleen Ahn, Finance Division Counsel
                                                Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director

	LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on March 2, 2023, as Intro. No. 949 and referred to the Committee on Fire and Emergency Management (the Committee). The legislation was considered by the hearing held on April 17, 2023, and was subsequently amended. The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 949-A will be considered by the Committee on September 14, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 949-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 14, 2023.
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